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Week 7 

Friday 18th October 2024 

This week, we are sharing the results of our recent smartphone survey, which can be viewed at the 

end of this newsletter. Thank you for taking the time to participate and for providing your valuable 

feedback and comments. 

One resource that was highlighted is a useful guide from EE on how to safely set up your child's 

phone. You can access it here: 

EE Guide for Setting Up Your Child's Phone. 

As a school, we understand that some children may need a phone for safety when walking home. In 

these cases, we encourage the use of simple "brick" phones. If you are considering buying a 

smartphone as a Christmas gift, we have put together some alternative options for you to explore as 

well as further details about Smartphone Free Childhood—please see the details later in the 

newsletter 

Additionally, we are exploring the possibility of forming a parent group to discuss the survey results 

and develop suggestions, including the creation of our own parent pact. More details will be shared 

in future newsletters, so please stay tuned. 

Kind regards 

Mrs Elsley 

Principal 

Useful Dates for Diary 

Further details are shared nearer to the time. 

Any new dates added to this will be highlighted in green. 

Important dates can also be found on the School Calendar at: 

https://www.wclacademy.co.uk/calendar 

https://ee.co.uk/do-more-with-ee/learn/how-to-get-your-child-set-up-safely-on-their-first-device?s_cid=con_ee_dg-home_ess_ppc-generic&esskwid=p80436889309&ess_sacid=71700000119130197&gad_source=1&gbraid=0AAAAAqU_zx13MvUAO_vzn51ED0Yj3fNtM&gclid=Cj0KCQjwpP63BhDYARIsAOQkATZ8OHJdkwTQUjV3yiNqTdr_xdbwNamV7MMQC708hGypDxnUKDzB9MUaAv8LEALw_wcB&gclsrc=aw.ds
https://www.wclacademy.co.uk/calendar


 



Week Commencing 21st October will be WEEK 2 for lunches 

 

What’s New! 

Harvest Collection 
A big thank you to everyone who donated items for our collection in aid of Chance Changing Lives. 

Your support is much appreciated and will make a difference to those struggling in the local 

community. 

Year 5/6 Crewe Alexandra Kids Cup 
A big shout out to the children who represented 'Team Church Lane' at Tuesday’s Kids Cup. For most 

of them, it was their first experience representing the school. After drawing 2 and losing 4, the 

improvement and team spirit shown was impeccable. Well done team! We look forward to the 

Tuesday practice sessions, future tournaments, and leagues. 

Friends of WCLA AGM 
Please see below link to use when joining the meeting on Microsoft Teams. The meeting starts at 

5:30 pm on 22nd October and you are welcome to attend in person or online. 

Join the meeting here: 

Meeting ID: 313 044 935 875 

Passcode: xjkLvz 

Parents Evenings & Swan Stars 
Parents evenings for KS2 (except for Y5 Atlanta) will take place in the KS1 Hall on 23rd and 24th 

October. 

Appointments are now live under Guardian Consultations on Arbor. Ten minute slots will be available 

from 15:40 on each day. We kindly ask that you tick the relevant boxes to indicate who will be 

attending. Bookings will close on Monday 21st October. 

https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%3Ameeting_YWRhMjQ1YjgtZWIyYi00ZGQ1LTk2MjQtN2RiMTllYjQ2Y2I3%40thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22a8a557db-5853-4eaa-a759-eb7581cb675c%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%2247b4c9d5-e234-4b2a-a83c-90f9ad149758%22%7d%26anon%3Dtrue&type=meetup-join&deeplinkId=b5476a00-8baf-4275-9712-924862edc91c&directDl=true&msLaunch=true&enableMobilePage=true&suppressPrompt=true


KS2 Swan Stars will remain in the KS2 hall as usual and EYFS/KS1 Swan stars will be held in the 

Nursery building on 23rd and 24th October as per this week. 

KS2 Snack 
If you have children in years 3, 4, 5 & 6 and would like them to have snack next half term (Autumn 2), 

please confirm consent and make payment via the Trips section on Arbor. Snack is charged at £5 per 

child for each half term. 

Payments 
As half term is approaching, please ensure that all payments for meals, snack, trips and Swan Stars 

are up to date. Thank you. 

Forest School 
To further boost our resources for Forest School, donations of any of the following would be much 

appreciated: 

Old pots and pans 

Old ladles and spatulas 

Wood- Pallets or logs 

Wellies 

Waterproofs 

Seeds/Bulbs 

Compost 

Gardening tools 

Infection Control 
There has been a recent case of head lice in KS2. Please see the link below for details of symptoms to 

watch out for and appropriate treatment: 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/ 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/


 

Smartphone Free Childhood Survey 
Please see below the results of our recent survey. 



 



Looking for a ‘Brick’ Phone? 

 

 



 

After School Clubs – Autumn 2 
All teacher run after school and lunchtime clubs are now live under Clubs on Arbor. All teacher run 

after school clubs will run weekly (term-time only) from the week beginning 5th November to the 

week ending 13th December. All after school clubs will end at 4.15pm and children should be 

collected from the Junior Playground. 

As places are limited for many of the clubs, we kindly ask that you notify the school office if your 

child no longer requires their place so that it can be offered to others. 

Please see below for details of clubs that will be run by Sports Coaching Group next half term. These 

have to be booked directly through SCG at Wistaston Church Lane Primary School - Autumn Term 2 

(Tue 5th Nov 2024 - Thu 19th Dec 2024) | Sports Coaching Group | Powered by ClassForKids. 

https://sports-coaching-group.classforkids.io/term/754
https://sports-coaching-group.classforkids.io/term/754


 

Asthma & Inhalers 
If your child has been diagnosed with asthma or sometimes needs an inhaler and you have not done 

so already since September, please ensure that there is an inhaler on site which is in date along with 

a completed Prescribed Medication Form for the new academic year. We also ask that you confirm 

that the information we hold regarding your child’s condition is up to date. If you have not yet 

completed new Asthma Forms for this academic year, we ask that you check the forms we have on 

file at the office and sign them to confirm the information is correct or complete new forms which 

are available from the office. 

Please note that if we do not receive an update from you, we will assume that the current 

information we have is correct. 

School Applications 
Please see below details of the application process for admissions to Reception and Secondary 

School in September 2025: 



 

Secondary School Open Days 
Please see below details of upcoming secondary school open days: 

• Ruskin Community High School – Friday 25th October 9:15-11am 



 

Asda Cashpot for Schools 
Every time you shop with Asda Rewards from 2nd September to 30th November, Asda will donate 

0.5% of your total spend to a primary school of your choice. Plus Asda will pop £1 into the school’s 

Cashpot every time someone opts in. Please think of Wistaston Church Lane Academy if you are 

shopping at Asda. We appreciate your support. 

 

Payment Due Dates 

KS2 Snack Autumn 1 – Now due 

Year 4 Whitemoor Lakes – Final Balance OVERDUE 

Year 3 Delamere Residential – Deposit OVERDUE 

Year 3 Sea Life Centre Manchester – Payment by 24/10/24 

Year 1 Arctic Workshop – Payment due by 01/11/24 



Year 2 Nantwich Museum – Payment due by 01/11/24 

Year 5 Viking Workshop – Payment due by 01/11/24 

Year 3 Delamere Residential – Final Balance due by 06/12/24 

Year 4 Chester Deva Museum – Payment due by 13/12/24 
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